
 

 

 
 

April 27, 2022 

 

 

Chairwoman Rosa DeLauro       Ranking Member Kay Granger  

Committee on Appropriations      Committee on Appropriations  

U.S. House of Representatives      U.S. House of Representatives  

Washington, D.C. 20515       Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairwoman DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger, 

 

I am requesting funding for Whiteville Road Force Main Project Design and Engineering in Brunswick 

County, North Carolina in fiscal year 2023. 

 

The entity to receive funding for this project is Brunswick County, North Carolina located at 30 

Government Center Dr. NE Bolivia, North Carolina 28422. 

 

The requested funding will advance construction of the Whiteville Road Force Main Project by 

funding to completion the project’s design and engineering. The Whiteville Road Force Main Project 

will result in the construction of approximately 52,000 feet of 12" force mains from U.S. Highway 17 

along Whiteville Road in Brunswick County. Once constructed, the additional transmission capacity 

created by the project will expand wastewater services into currently unserved areas. The project is 

located in and will serve a HUD Qualified Census Tract (37019020505). The additional capacity is 

also needed to provide wastewater services to growth areas in the southwest section of the County and 

accommodate anticipated economic development resulting from construction of the Carolina Bays 

Parkway/S.C. Highway 31 extension. 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 


